

MINUTES

TITLE: Special Council Meeting
DATE: Tuesday 6 June 2006
TIME: 1.00 pm
VENUE: Tasman Council Chambers, 189 Queen Street, Richmond
PRESENT: Mayor J C Hurley, Crs T B King, R G Currie, J L Inglis, M J Higgins, E J Wilkins, N Riley, T E Norriss, S J Borlase, E M O'Regan, P K O'Shea, E E Henry, S G Bryant
IN ATTENDANCE: Chief Executive (R G Dickinson), Corporate Services Manager (D G Ward), Minute Secretary (V M Gribble)

APOLOGIES

**Moved Crs Riley/Inglis
CN06/06/19**

**THAT apologies for absence from Cr R G Kempthorne be sustained.
CARRIED**

1 SUBMISSIONS TO DRAFT LONG TERM COUNCIL COMMUNITY PLAN

432 Mapua and Districts Association

Mr B Lemke spoke on behalf of the Association. He said it is concerned the seawall has been put on the backburner. If it is left the middle section of the walkway will disappear. He acknowledged there are funding issues. He asked that sufficient money be made available in 2006/2007 for planning and consents needed for a seawall protecting the Mill Reserve and surrounding properties. He asked that Council make this project one of high priority and sets up a working group to move this project forward.

Mr M Stephens expressed disappointment that a project deemed urgent two years ago is not getting any attention.

Mr H Gordon said there are five metres of reserve left at the Mapua end of the reserve and it is eroding very quickly and the Broadsea Avenue end has ten metres left.

433 Mapua Reserves Group

This submission was received by Council.

434 Coastal Garden Group Reserves

Mr J Sharman spoke about the proposal for the development of Aranui Park which will make it more attractive for people. They would like to create a pond in the park and barbecue areas, walkways etc.

Cr Higgins advised that Council's Reserves Manager has requested \$25,000 for the 2006/2007 financial year and \$10,000 for the following year to carry out this project.

435 Mapua Ruby Bay & Districts Walkways Group

S McLeod and D Mitchell spoke to this submission. They asked that walkways and cycleways be an essential part of Council plans and budgets and be a stand-alone budget item. She asked for clarification on the "estuary walkway Mapua end", noted on page 222 of Volume 1. She asked where developmental levy money collected has been spent or allocated.

Mayor Hurley asked Community Services to arrange a meeting with the Mapua Ruby Bay and Districts Walkways Group before that group's meeting of 17 July 2006.

Cr Higgins said the last Community Association also mentioned the gum tree problem.

Mr Mitchell said they are asking for a better way of looking at walkways and cycleways as part of land transport. He cited Napier and New Plymouth as good examples for providing cycleways and walkways.

436 A K Warren

Mr Warren spoke to Council and addressed his concerns about stormwater charges on his Tahi Street, Mapua property.

Cr Higgins said Council has been of the opinion that the residents of Tahi Street want it maintained in its natural state. If they are no longer of that opinion we need to be advised of that.

Mr Warren agreed with Cr Higgins. He believed Council has been advised the street wants to be kept as a rural atmosphere, but he has never been asked. We're paying a stormwater rate and we're not on stormwater.

Mr Cuthbertson said the stormwater drainage area is for the benefit of the community, not necessarily one street.

Saxton Field Development Submissions

The following submissions on this subject were received by Council.

- 109 Nelson Basketball Association**
- 110 C Redpath**
- 111 Marlborough Volleyball**

- 112 Mr Williams
- 113 Nelson Netball Centre, Saxton Field Sports Society
- 114 P Higgins
- 115 A Thomas
- 116 M Nalder, Table Tennis Nelson
- 117 E Basher, Table Tennis Nelson
- 118 G Basher, Table Tennis Nelson
- 119 G Hare
- 120 M & K Taylor

Awaroa Submissions

All of these submissions which were received by Council referred to increased rates being levied on Awaroa properties.

- 121 G G & E J Goodall
- 122 L J Hardie
- 123 A L Duncan
- 124 M Lee
- 125 S Prouting
- 126 K J Fergus (on behalf of owners)
- 127 J A & R K Hamilton Family Trust
- 128 J A Hamilton
- 129 Eldin Trust & L M White
- 130 C M Richards, D M Dunavan, M M Richards
- 131 J A & T M Roberts
- 132 R Lovell

437 D & C Gallagher

Mr A Irwin spoke to the submission on behalf of Mr & Mrs Gallagher. The submission is concerned with proposed improvements to the Stafford Drive stormwater pipes and outfalls in Ruby Bay, estimated to cost \$220,000, noted on page 122, Volume 1, draft LTCCP.

Mr Gallagher said in the past two weeks there have been two sewage spills through a Council manhole which have crossed his property. He said the rear boundary between 74 and 88 Stafford Drive would be the most appropriate place for a concrete-lined drain. Mr Gallagher said there is only one section not built on.

Mayor Hurley said there are more issues involved.

438 Bishop Suter Art Gallery

H Telford, J Finn and H Judd were in attendance to present this submission.

Ms Finn submitted that the Suter is very under-funded. She encouraged Councillors to visit the gallery and expressed disappointment for opportunities lost for joint ownership.

Cr Higgins asked where they are at with the issue of upgraded facilities.

Ms Telford said the project is on hold until the ownership issue is resolved.

Ms Finn said it would be desirable to have both Councils own it, but if that is not possible then Nelson City Council will own it.

Ms Telford said if it becomes a Council Controlled Organisation with Nelson City Council then it will entail legislation, a new trust as a CCO and at that point there would be a review of the Suter's operations and its capital project.

439 D Kemp

Mr Kemp spoke to his submission which was concerned with the role and visibility of culture, and in particular public art, in our lifestyle. In future he would like to see public art incorporated as part of the initial concept, eg stone wall at Saxton Field. He spoke about regional identity and what makes us special in this area. If we say artists are important we need to support them. He asked Council to think about what our identity is and bring it out and develop it.

440 H Judd

Mr Judd spoke to his submission and said he was disappointed that Tasman District Council turned down the opportunity to own the Suter jointly with Nelson City Council. It brings benefits to areas of education, tourism and fine arts. Tasman District Council funding should at least match that of Nelson City Council. He requested increased funding from Tasman District Council.

441 Nelson Bays Arts Advocacy and Marketing Trust

The Trust offered to assist Council to review and update its strategies and policies relating to the arts. It encouraged Council to support the speedy refurbishment of the Suter and the Theatre Royal.

Kaiteriteri Road Upgrade

All these submissions which were received by Council relate to the upgrading of Kaiteriteri Road from T & G Turner's property to the Stephens Bay corner.

- 133 R & Z Thompson**
- 134 A Stephens**
- 135 D & K Alexander**
- 136 E MacCreadie**
- 137 F Ogilvie**
- 138 C Gray**
- 139 Rosewood Holdings**
- 140 Z & R Bellis**
- 141 A & D Gregg**
- 142 I J Miller (Petition)**
- 143 A Taylor**

Grey Power Submissions on Rates Equity

The following submissions received by Council were in the form of a petition from Grey Power opposed to reverse equity rates deferral schemes.

144	D A Potts
145	R Purse
146	J Christian
147	M Waghorn
148	A C & J D Shanks
149	L J Roberts
150	E O'Connor
151	I Fraser
152	P C Withington
153	J Sharman
154	M Bennett
155	J & H Bruce
156	P Bublitz
157	H Bullock
158	J Buxton
159	G F Trow
160	B A MacBrayne
161	B M & M J Biggs
162	M A Waddington
163	S E & I Stuck
164	L E & L J Andrews
165	V Barber
166	A B Barclay
167	J B Walker
168	R Dawson
169	D & J Saunders
170	B D & H F Thompson
171	J Hill
172	V & R Tyree
173	B W Russ
173A	Petition of Grey Power Submissions

Motorsports Facilities

The following submissions received by Council relate to the need for a Motorsport Park for the region.

174	S Innocente
175	S Fowke
176	J McLaughlan
177	M Roberts
178	S Morrison
179	S Mitchell
180	T Stevenson
181	M Wilson

182	J Rollo
183	W Conlon
184	S Burt
185	S Mortimer
186	S Ruddlesden
187	J Hodgson
188	N A de Jong
189	C Nansett
190	M Bevan
191	K Bevan
192	K Beak
193	L Beloe
194	C Lankshear
195	R Hutchison
196	T Dunn
197	C Davey
198	L Wirén
199	Z Kohu
200	S Newell
201	T Palmer
202	D Wastney
203	S Jansen
204	Matthew
205	T Lister
206	T Scalmer
207	J Chapman
208	P & G Goldsworthy
209	H McNatty
210	M-A McNatty
211	R Todd
212	C Whalan
213	B Moreton
214	J Parker
215	A Davidson
216	T Hoult
217	D Thomason
218	P Kingi
119	P Osnabrugge
220	C Lowe
221	D Mortimer
222	G Walker
223	G Hewetson
224	T Hewetson
225	N Hewetson
226	J Gourdie
227	B M Wills
228	L Moreton
229	N Henderson
230	K Lunn
231	G Devine

232	T Carleton
233	S Wockner
234	C Wray
235	S Scalmer
236	N Scalmer
237	N Soper
238	J W Evans
239	R Burson
240	D Cameron
241	V Harte
242	H Roughton
243	B Arrowsmith
244	I Devlin
245	D J Herman
246	S Gray
247	N Shields
248	G M Walsh
249	B Allnut
250	M Mirfin
251	A Eccles
252	R East
253	C A Mark
254	D Gray
255	M Toll
256	J Gray
257	J Gray
258	V Allen
258A	Petition – 36 signatories

442 Nelson Bays Heritage Trust

Chief Executive W Marriott and Chairperson O'Shea were in attendance for presentation of this submission. Chairperson O'Shea said the submission is identical to that presented to Nelson City Council. She noted that a supplementary submission recently circulated to Councillors is a Nelson City Council staff report, complete with recommendations considered by Nelson City Council. The submission was in two parts; the first being the loan funding of the capital project and secondly, ongoing operational funding. Fundraising figures were tabled for information. The Trust sought amendments to the Memorandum of Understanding to allow it to raise the borrowing level permitted for the current year which will enable operations to continue into the new financial year. The Trust asked Council to raise the annual operating grant in line with the figures presented in the independent report.

Mayor Hurley believed the trustees have achieved what they were asked to achieve, to have the Museum open for the 200 Trafalgar celebrations. Better communication between shareholders, better understandings and clearer expectations between the parties are needed.

Cr Norriss said he recalled a memo that clearly showed there was going to be a larger deficit than we've ended up with and asked if a copy of this was available.

Cr O'Shea said Cr Norriss is referring to a confidential report.

Cr Norriss said one of the issues to do with the site was foot traffic and was stated as being one of the advantages of being there.

Cr O'Shea believed that foot traffic is not just about entry charges but getting the best return on your investment. The purpose is for people to come and enjoy the collections. The return is in the number of people, especially children who visit the Museum.

Cr Higgins noted that financial wellbeing is not mentioned in the Trust's annual report. He asked if either the Chief Executive or Chair of the Trust were following its financial affairs.

Cr O'Shea said the whole Trust was following the financial affairs.

Mr Whalley said a surplus and indebtedness were shown in the notes to the accounts.

Cr Higgins accepted the accounts showed a surplus which is made up of donations.

Cr O'Shea said the monthly accounts are not always available to the Trustees.

Cr Higgins asked if the museum has assets it can sell to fund this deficit.

Mr Marriott said the former Museum Trust Board went through collections and sold some items to raise funding. Part of the assessment in the report asked whether that same process could occur again. From where we sit at the moment, I'm not sure what we could do. The two museum buildings are the biggest assets of the Trust, other than a small number of investment accounts which have come as bequests over the years.

443 Tasman Regional Sports Trust

Mr T Thomas was in attendance to speak to this submission on behalf of Mr N Male. They support the Saxton Field Sports Stadium and the Motueka Recreation Centre development. There is still some development and maintenance to be done at the Motueka Recreation Centre, but it is a good asset for the community. He said a presentation will be made on 22 June 2006 to the Corporate Services Committee.

Cr Norriss asked what portion of funding is coming from the community or Tasman Regional Sports Trust for the Saxton Field stadium.

Mr Thomas said he understood the sum of \$2 million is to come from the community out of a total of \$9 million.

444 Halberg Trust Sport Opportunity

Mr D Martin was in attendance to speak to the submission on behalf of Halberg Trust Sport Opportunity. He asked that Council identifies within the LTCCP the intention to work in partnership with other parties to develop an Access and Inclusion Forum in

the Nelson and Tasman region. Access and Inclusion is much wider than disability, it is about valuing people, treating people with respect and ensuring that everyone has an opportunity to participate where they choose.

Mr Martin said Total Mobility deals specifically with total mobility and could be broadened to include it. If the transport system was improved then Total Mobility would be able to target people better than it does currently.

445 P Topping

Mr Topping presented his submission and said he found the LTCCP very difficult to read and comprehend. He spoke about the vision statement, mission statement, changing political environment and Council's financial policy.

Cr O'Regan asked if Mr Topping had any recommendation to Council about which projects should be deleted.

Mr Topping said Council should have a debt-reduction policy. He said the word "sustainable" is used all the time. He said he doesn't want his children to be loaded with huge debt.

Cr Norriss asked if Mr Topping believed we should be putting money into core services or projects that are nice to have.

Mr Topping said money should be put into core services and planning our long term finances so that we are looking at developing out of our income.

Cr Borlase asked if borrowing has been because the district has been growing quickly and while it means we will get extra rates that we have to put in infrastructure to meet the needs.

Mr Topping said if people want to come and live in the community they should realise they need to put tanks in for water and not make demands upon Council to improve a lifestyle for them.

447 Nelson Tasman Housing Trust

Mrs K Douglas presented the submission. The Trust commended Council on the development of a housing policy. The Trust is keen to discuss and add to the possibilities that the community housing policy offers to people of the region. House prices and rentals in Tasman District are higher than in Nelson City Council.

Cr Bryant asked if it is imperative that land is close to town centres.

Mrs Douglas said many of the people we are targeting are low income families, who haven't got a car and would need access to schools. Some policies state that we go for flat land with proximity to communities.

448 Mrs Lane

In speaking to her submission, Mrs Lane said she has some vacant land in Tarrant Road and no road goes past the property. She is unhappy about having to pay the refuse recycling rate on this land. She said there is no sealed road past the property, just a grass track and it is only used by cyclists.

449 A A Aubrey

Mr Aubrey spoke to his submission and suggested that recycling be picked up fortnightly to help save costs. He said there is a lot of support for the proposed change and considered there would be cost savings made.

Mayor Hurley said the suggestion is a good and valid one and will be costed out. If it can be trimmed that would be hugely beneficial.

450 H Bjorklund

Council received this submission.

451 D Walker

Mr Walker spoke to his submission and asked that the Richmond Transfer Station in Beach Road be relocated and the site be developed as a mix of green space, tourist and recreation activity. He asked that a walkway/cycleway be developed from Headingly Lane along the coast to connect with Whakatu Drive. He submitted that a Regional Energy Plan needs to be developed for the top of the South Island for the generation and use of electricity across the region.

452 B & B Parkinson

Council received this submission.

453 N & A Dorne

Mr & Mrs Dorne were in attendance to present their submission. They asked that the Kaiteriteri Road from Turners property to the Stephens Bay corner be upgraded during the next financial year. They further submitted that the complete upgrade of the road to Kaiteriteri should not have become a deferred project from the ten year plan.

454 T Shepherd

455 T Turner

Council received these two submissions that requested Kaiteriteri Road be upgraded to improve safety for both motorists and cyclists.

456 Nelson Motorcycle Club, B Allred

Mr Allred was in attendance and said Nelson District really needs a place for parents to be able to take their kids to ride motorcycles safely and learn skills.

Cr Bryant asked if they had a preferred siting.

Mr Allred said it wouldn't have to be in close proximity to a town, semi rural would be fine. Most organisations are used to travelling. He didn't think it would limit younger members.

Cr Inglis suggested Rabbit Island as a venue.

Mr Allred said he couldn't see any problems with Rabbit Island as a venue.

- 457 S Arrowsmith**
- 458 R Malthus**
- 459 A Brodie**
- 460 G & T Mathieson**

Council received these four submissions.

461 D Win

Mr Win was in attendance and spoke to his submission. He said the Richmond CBD should be making a contribution to the parking account. He commended the Council for standing up against micro-chipping of dogs. Mr Win commented on the camping ground at Torrent Bay, sports grounds, walkway reserves. He said if the Rugby Union want to use Trafalgar Park they should be paying for redevelopment themselves. He said Suter should only receive maintenance funding. He said the hospitality and accommodation industries should contribute more to a Nelson Performing Arts Centre. He suggested Council should consider fortnightly collection of recyclables and questioned why Council did not have the figures needed when the budgets were prepared. He commended the Engineering Department on the work they do.

462 C Garnett

Mr Garnett was in attendance to present his submission. He expressed concern about the level of loans. He asked that rivers works rates be increased only to match the rate of inflation for the previous year. He suggested that roading and water contribution costs be increased so that all servicing costs are borne by the developer and asked that Council set the recycling rate at \$50 per rating unit and reduce collection times to fortnightly for recycling.

463 C Robinson

Mr Robinson was in attendance to speak to his submission. He said Council should only be spending money on core services, within budget restraints governed by the national rate of inflation.

464 R Johns

Mr Johns was in attendance and spoke to his submission.

In response to a comment made by Mr Johns, Cr Norriss said that the cost overruns to be met by Council for Mapua Rehabilitation were not \$4 million. He said Council had a capped cost of \$2 million for the project.

Mr Dickinson undertook to send Mr Johns a copy of the agreement with Ministry for Environment for Mapua remediation.

Cr Norriss asked Mr Johns how Richmond has been disadvantaged by having the Ward system we have now.

Mr Johns said the wealth of the district is not in Richmond, it is in the country.

465 R Hellyer

Mr Hellyer presented his submission. He said the present and proposed future debt levels are too high, policies should be developed to protect productive rural land and the promised further consultation on the coastal water main be held. He commended Council on its stand over dog micro-chipping, representation, and said he had been provided with some trees for river protection which he appreciated.

Motueka Swimming Pool Submissions

Council received the following submissions which are concerned with a swimming pool for Motueka.

- 259 L & A Wensley**
- 260 A Schmidt**
- 261 J Besier**
- 262 P Casey**
- 263 L Bourke**
- 264 D Hickling**
- 265 F Hickling**
- 266 B Wilson**
- 267 K Holmes**
- 268 D Heal**
- 269 S Rance**
- 270 C Arnst**
- 271 R McDrury**
- 272 K Primmer**
- 273 S Primmer**
- 274 S Worthington**
- 275 M Faulkner**
- 276 J Skelton**
- 277 Y Robinson**
- 278 M-A Hayward**
- 279 N Griffith**

280	S Krammer
281	D Little
282	L Heslop
283	D Allen
284	J Sangster
285	Y Youngman
286	J Richards
287	M Crapper
288	J Duncan
289	S Tomsett
290	S Hill
291	I Bolton
292	R Hart
293	A Hart
294	G Fry
295	T Taylor
296	Motueka Community Pool Committee
297	P Westrupp
298	M Hendren

Council received the following written submissions to its draft LTCCP.

299 L J Roberts

Mr Roberts expressed concern about rates increases, refuse/recycling and proposals for Millennium Centre, Arts Centre, Theatre Royal, Trafalgar Centre, Suter Art Gallery, Nelson Museum and Trafalgar Park. He acknowledged the difficulty Council has with demands forced upon it by central Government.

300 R Merrilees

Mr Merrilees submitted on the proposed Bartons Lane, Wakefield water supply. He asked if Council had considered sourcing water from above the Wai-iti dam and gravit feeding Wakefield.

301 G Ivory

Need conditions that provide for growth, eg commercial, industrial, horticultural etc and make it possible to happen.

302 T Davey

Council needs to get back to the basic needs of people and property. Concerned about rivers.

303 E & M Voigt

Supports the plan to provide an area for a park where motorbikes can be used safely and believes recycling should be the responsibility of individual households.

304 Ruby Bay Community Trust

The Trust considers it irresponsible to fuel inflation by increasing rates/user charges above the CPI. Affordability is the key issue and they recommend the use of differential rating to alleviate inequities and abnormalities in rates/charges for individual property owners.

305 R A Churchman

Suggested recycling should be put out to tender to a private company and commented on there being no progress with the Ruby Bay coastal protection.

306 Wakefield Community Council Inc

Supporting realignment of 88 Valley to Totara View Road. It considers the sealing of Bridge Valley Road is more urgent than Gibbs Valley as there is more traffic on Bridge Valley than Gibbs Valley.

307 P Sirett

Suggests fortnightly collection of recycling instead of weekly. Asked that water supplies not be fluoridated. Commended major activities in Reserves, Parks and Gardens.

308 J Panes & J Brown

Submits on rezoning of their land and the difficulties they are encountering in being able to develop how they wish.

309 Physicians and Scientists for Responsible Genetics (NZ)

Councils have a responsibility to protect their ratepayers from having to bear the costs of unexpected damage caused by the release of GEOs, to protect GE-free production and to protect human health and New Zealand's biosecurity and unique biodiversity.

310 M J Conway

Commended the Council for its objective of "providing an increasing number of walk and cycleways". He noted the Rabbit Island plantation forest compromises public access and prevents the wider recreational use of the island.

311 Torrent Bay Township Committee

The Committee is pleased with response from Council on completing the front beach work, and noting two major projects that need to be completed in the near future, firstly, replacement of existing main jetty at the main southern lagoon and the second is the upgrading of the present township water scheme. They request Council to increase the annual grant for the Torrent Bay township from the present \$10,000 to \$20,000 per year.

312 Educating NZ

Requesting the inclusion of road safety education initiatives in the ten year plan.

313 J Bielecki

Potential release of genetically modified organisms.

314 K Kallil

Objecting to increased rates and charges.

315 J Buxton

Was happy with upgrading CBD in Richmond, sealing roads, drainage, drinking water, parks, reserves, walkways and bus service but did not want money wasted on a museum, Trafalgar Park, Richmond auditorium or Upper Moutere Hall.

316 Nelson Suter Art Society, G Coote

Supporting the Suter Art Gallery submission.

317 Nelson Tasman Civil Defence Emergency Management

The Nelson Tasman Civil Defence Emergency Management has resolved to increase the levy from each Council by \$55,000 to an annual amount of \$206,500 for the next three years to implement the objectives of the 2005 Nelson Tasman Civil Defence Emergency Management Plan.

318 Murchison & Districts Community Council

Support for increased funding for the Murchison Information Centre which will enable the centre to retain its Manager, to be open during the winter and to build on the successes of the current season.

319 J Lusty

Mr Lusty wrote concerning dog registration charges.

320 Nelson Tasman Business Trust

Commented on community outcomes, expressing disappointment that there is little reference to Nelson Tasman Regional Economic Development Strategy, commented on Transportation, Cultural Services and Community Grants.

321 Murchison Information Centre

The Centre is appreciative of funding received and supports increased funding.

323 NZ Marine Farming Assn

Concerning charges at Port Tarkohe for mussel farmers.

324 Sea Investments Ltd

This submission supports the NZ Marine Farming Association submission.

325 Grace Church, Richmond, P Field

Submitting that Grace Church is planning construction of its facility to commence as soon as possible and applied for release of funding for the year commencing July 2007.

326 Motueka Recreation Centre

The submission requested redevelopment of the main toilet block and extension of the roller skating rink.

327 Motueka Amateur Roller Skating Club

The Club requests the upgrading and extension of the roller skating rink and supports the Motueka Recreation Centre submission.

328 N T & P Wright

Mr & Mrs Wright are concerned about the big rates increases ratepayers are facing. They commented on Pethybridge rose gardens, refuse, footpaths in Motueka, street cleaning and the proposed Motueka pool.

329 National Council for Women Nelson Branch – Tasman Local Issues Group

The group was pleased to see that rates are becoming more targeted and that there is the opportunity for alternative payment options. There needs to be a balance between maintenance of production land versus subdivision and new homes. Micro-chipping of “working” dogs is considered unnecessary and costly for the farming community. Agree that the main aim for solid waste management is to minimise waste to landfill and promote a culture of waste reduction, reuse and recycling. They also commented on water supply, libraries, Bishop Suter Art Gallery, Nelson Provincial Museum and Community Facilities Rates.

330 B L & P Long

Objecting to the Motueka Swimming pool and asked that more serious matters be addressed such as the stopbank on the Motueka River.

331 L Morris

Giving support for The Suter funding.

332 P Hellyer

Does not support money being spent on Trafalgar Park or a pool in Motueka and considers that Council borrowing is outrageous.

333 R P Thomson

Mr Thomson commented on debt servicing of capital works, and objects to a capital contribution to the Regional Museum.

334 V Tyree

Mr Tyree expressed concern about the water crisis in the district.

335 S Burnett

Proposal to increase the borrowing threshold for extra funding of projects over the next ten years is irresponsible.

336 Tasman Area Community Association

Tasman Village faces real and serious problems with water. Drinking water is compromised by wastewater systems. They suggested a culvert be installed now during construction works being undertaken in Baldwin Road that would provide a more effective and economical solution to stormwater problems.

337 World of Wearable Art and Collectable Cars

Support Nelson Tasman Chamber of Commerce submission. Congratulated Council for acknowledgement of tourism's importance to the regional economy.

338 J S Wright

Supporting a swimming pool for Motueka.

339 Nelson Tasman Regional Cycle Forum

Congratulated Council on its cycling strategy and encouraged it to continue funding cycling infrastructure.

The meeting concluded at 8.20 pm.

Chair:

Date: